
The Bell Policy Center Page 1 of 8

Colorado’s Gov. Jared Polis has called the General Assembly into a special session to 
make additional property tax cuts on top of SB24-233. The proposal that has been 
preliminarily negotiated between the Governor and the proponents of Initiatives 50 
and 108, now drafted into HB24B-1001, provides additional cuts of approximately $247 
million in 2025 and $271 million in 2026. The bulk of these cuts apply to residential 
property taxes, though some percentage of these cuts go to industrial and state 
assessed commercial properties.

There are limits to what can be implemented by county assessors ahead of 2025, 
but starting in 2026, the legislature has more options. The first option is to reduce 
assessment rates, as is being proposed in HB24B-1001. The second is to use value 
subtractions, as was done in the 2023 special session and in SB24-233. 

We estimate that the following value subtractions would achieve the same magnitude of 
residential tax cuts in 2026 as HB24B-1001: 

•	 School Finance Act: Subtract 3.2 percent of the first $700,000 of home value

•	 Local Govt & Other School Property Taxes: Subtract 14.7 percent of the first 
$700,000 of home value (up from 10 percent under SB24-233) 

To account for various uncertainties, including the share of the property tax cuts going 
to industrial or state-assessed commercial properties, the following analysis uses a 2 
percent subtraction for schools and a 14 percent subtraction for local governments. 
Even with these smaller subtractions, our analysis finds value subtractions provide a 
larger benefit to the median homeowner in nearly every county in Colorado without 
giving significantly larger tax cuts to those who own multi-million dollar homes.

Assumptions

According to the Office of State Planning and Budgeting, every 1 percent of $700,000 subtraction 
results in statewide property tax reductions of $29 million for school finance act and $26 million for local 
governments. The school district value subtraction was calculated using the projected increase in state 
share of $92.3 million rather than the larger $150.1 million total reduction in school property taxes.

Average county mill information was gathered from the 2023 Annual Report of the Division of Property 
Taxation. School finance act mill information for FY 2023-2024 was gathered from the  Colorado School 
Finance Project. Quarter one, 2024, median home value information was gathered from the National 
Association of Realtors.
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OPTIONS FOR REDUCING 
RESIDENTIAL PROPERTY TAXES

https://leg.colorado.gov/bills/sb24-233

https://leg.colorado.gov/bills/hb24b-1001

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1YyXeH9IGaHMiDM42FQTd0sxHCSk0uFQQ/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1YyXeH9IGaHMiDM42FQTd0sxHCSk0uFQQ/view
https://cosfp.org/wp-content/uploads/23-24-Total-Program-Mills.pdf
https://cosfp.org/wp-content/uploads/23-24-Total-Program-Mills.pdf
https://www.nar.realtor/research-and-statistics/housing-statistics/county-median-home-prices-and-monthly-mortgage-payment
https://www.nar.realtor/research-and-statistics/housing-statistics/county-median-home-prices-and-monthly-mortgage-payment
https://www.bellpolicy.org/
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